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Notes from the Principal’s Desk …….


(October 2015)
Welcome to our second newsletter of this school year.  I’d like to extend a warm welcome to our two new classes of lovely Junior Infants and their parents.  We hope you all feel settled into our school community by now.

The term got off to a busy start with information meetings for parents in many classes. The importance of your role as parents and the parent teacher partnership was emphasised at these meetings.  At the Junior Infant meeting the importance of play for your child’s holistic development was explained and how parents have a huge role here. Thank you for your attendance at these meetings and we look forward to your continued support during the year.

Our new Student Representative Group (S.R.G.) was elected for the first 5 months of the school year. For those of you who are new to the school the S.R.G. is the democratically elected voice of our pupils as they bring pupils’ ideas and concerns to staff at our regular meetings. They are busy planning activities and we look forward to their input over the coming months.

In our Learn Together programme the pupils have been learning about Class Charters, the Golden Rules, the importance of good manners, and the festival of Harvest. We ended the half term with a lively assembly on the Harvest Festival which was enjoyed by all.

Since 2006 we have used the Golden Rules in the school to encourage positive behaviour and good relations.  Other measures in place are Gold cards for pupils from 1st -6th classes who come to our attention for keeping Golden Rules.  Best class in the yard each week win an award of some extra playtime and Golden Time each Friday have proven to be very effective incentives. We hope you can encourage your child to keep to the Golden Rules at home and hope you enjoy the results!

We are gentle – we don’t hurt others

We are kind and helpful – we don’t hurt anybody’s feelings

We listen – we don’t interrupt

We are honest – we don’t cover up the truth

We work hard – we don’t waste our own or other’s time

We look after property – we don’t waste or damage things

Last week we were presented with the 1916 Proclamation and the Irish Flag by two members of the Irish Defence Forces. See the article inside and on our website for details of historic and interesting 

connections to 1916 with some pupils in our school.

On behalf of the staff I would like to wish you all a very enjoyable mid-term break, and happy Halloween to those who will be celebrating.  See you all back on Monday November 2nd at 8.40am. Rita¬!
A message from Anne Finn 
Hi everyone! I hope this finds you all well and well settled in to the routine of a new school year. I just want to say a big "  Thank You" for the many kind words, good wishes and gifts that I received from so many members of the school community when I retired from teaching after 35 years in June.  

 I feel privileged and grateful that I was given the opportunity to be part of the NKETNS community. I thoroughly enjoyed my time working alongside such a wonderful group of hard working, dedicated colleagues. Teaching the many children that I found in my care and getting to know them and their families was hugely rewarding. I will always cherish the many wonderful memories of the almost 21 years that I spent in NKETNS as a teacher and Deputy Principal.
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 I wish you all well for the year ahead and I will look forward to dropping in and catching up with you all soon. 
Kind regards 
Anne
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

· Coffee Mornings – Our coffee morning for parents of our Junior Infants Jenny class takes place on Friday 6th November from 10.45 – 12 noon.
· Swimming Lessons – Advance notice. Swimming lessons for Senior Infants will commence on Tuesday 12th January 2016 for five weeks, followed by our Outreach classes.

Parent-Teacher meetings will take place on Friday 5th February and Thursday 11th February 2016.  These meetings will be held after school hours on both days.   You will be notified of your appointed time approximately two weeks before either of the above dates.

STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE GROUP (SRG)
Elections were held recently among the children in 3rd to 6th classes to elect two pupils from each class to represent them on the SRG.  The result is as follows:

3rd: Breanna Magill and Cian McNamara
4th: Rishitha Chava and Jack Dromgoole
5th: Amy Madden and Shane Corry
6th: Katherina Perets and Dan McCartney
Well done to everyone!

IRISH FLAG PRESENTATION

On Tuesday 13th October the school was visited by Lieutenant Emma Harney and Corporal Tony Walsh of the Irish Defence Forces who came to present us with a copy of the 1916 Proclamation and the National Flag. This is part of a series of commemorative events planned around the centenary of the Rising.
Rita noted that the aspiration in the Proclamation to “cherish the children of the nation equally” chimed nicely with the ethos of an Educate Together school and in line with that ethos the rest of the ceremony was run by the members of the Student Representative Group (SRG).

The officers were introduced by Katherina Perets and they explained the significance of the proclamation before reading it out, helped by Amy Madden and Shane Corry. Dan McCartney then spoke to the school about the Irish Army’s involvement in peacekeeping missions around the world and how our school caretaker, Noel, had served in the Lebanon during his twenty years as a soldier. The National flag was then presented to Noel who in turn presented it to Cian McNamara and Breanna Magill who received it on behalf of the children in the school.

Next, Rishitha Chava and Jack Drumgoole outlined how some children have family connections with people who were involved in the Rising and in the War of Independence.

Denis McGrath (JI Jenny) had a great-grandfather who was called John Saul. He fought in the Rising in 1916 and was sent to prison afterwards. Patrick Fitzgerald (Outreach Class – Fiona) had a great-grand-aunt called Essie Merriman who was a member of Cumann na nBan. Her future husband Liam Troy was in prison in Mountjoy in 1921 and she helped him escape. Shane Kelly (Outreach Class – Aine) is a great-great-grand nephew of Michael Collins. Adam Wilkinson (6th) and Ben Wilkinson (3rd) believe their great-great-grandparents hid Michael Collins under their stairs for a night when he was on the run. Chloe Kavanagh (5th) is a great-great-grand niece of Thomas MacDonagh, who was one of the leaders of the 1916 Rising. He signed the Proclamation and was executed in Kilmainham Gaol in May 1916.

The morning ended with a rousing rendition of Amhrán na bhFiann.

HEALTHY LUNCHES

Spot checks do occur from time to time to ensure that lunches are in keeping with our Healthy Lunch Policy.  Please do not send in bags of sweets on treat day  – one small treat is all that is needed.
ENROLMENTS

Enrolments are taken on a first come first served basis, so please remember to tell your friends, relatives, neighbours etc. to enrol their children as soon as possible after birth.  Siblings do not get first preference.  We already have enrolments for 2020.
INFORMATION  MEETINGS

Information Meetings for classes have taken place for this school year.  As for the last number of years the meetings are held for both Junior Infant classes, 1st, 3rd and 5th. Our combined RSE and information meeting for 6th class will take place after the mid-term break.  The curricula in Senior Infants, 2nd and 4th are basically an extension of the previous year’s work and guidelines on homework and behaviour are standard in the years in between.

Our Information Meeting for parents of Junior Infants was held on Thursday 1st  October.  The meeting was very well attended and parents were given comprehensive talks on the curriculum and the importance of play.  Our speakers on the night were Pat, Arlene and Rita.  

Our thanks to all the parents who attended the various information nights, and to the teachers for their input.  We hope you found them beneficial.

GO RAIBH MAITH AGAIBH…..

Items donated to the school –
Books – Aisling Gallagher
Jigsaws – Julie Lyons

PE – Floor ladders to add to our stock from Helena McMahon

Culture Kit – Nathan (1st) and his family visited Chicago during the summer and they put

 Helpers: Our class gardens were given a great clean up and weeding by a number of parents from these classes since school re-opened.  Thanks to Carrie Martin, Sonia Brett, Nicola Foley, Maddie Doyle, Lorna Green, Helena McMahon, Fiona Kyle, Orla Keenan, Vanessa and Donal Bolger, Fiona Costello, Terri O’Brien, Zsusza Janossy, Lynn O’Connor, Susan Ennis, Jane Beatty and Olga Gallagher,Vincent O’ Malley. If we have omitted anyone, our apologies! 
Thanks to Fiona Kyle, who came into 3rd class on 14th October to plant sweetpea seeds with the children.
Thanks to everyone who donated daffodils to us – these were planted on Thursday and Friday 22nd & 23rd October.   Thank you to everyone who came in to do this for us. The proof of your efforts will appear in the Spring.

Enda Martin and Colm Connolly gave up their Saturday morning (17th Oct) to make vegetable/plant boxes to replace those in need of repair in our class gardens. Thank you both.

COFFEE MORNING
Our first coffee morning of this school year took place on Friday 9th October for our Outreach parents.  We hope you enjoyed the treats baked by the children!.  Our Senior Infant parents had their coffee morning on the 16th October and we hope you enjoyed getting re-acquainted.  Thanks to Marie Moloney for assisting with this.  
Coffee mornings to follow for our other classes soon – details to follow.
LABEL, LABEL, LABEL!!!!
We would ask parents to please label everything belonging to your child, particularly coats, hats, scarves, gloves, school sweatshirt and bottoms.
GREEN  NEWS
In keeping with our Green School Status, we are very conscious of the need to “Reuse, Recycle and Reduce” waste and it is our aim in the school that the children leave here with an environmentally friendly attitude.  Please encourage your child to become a leader in your home 
for recycling cans, batteries, bottles etc. To assist you with some of your recycling efforts, please remember that we have a Can Bank and a Clothes Recycling Bank situated just inside our main gate, a Mobile Phone Recycling Bank and a Battery Recycling Box, – all situated at the ‘Green’ Noticeboard.   The Mobile Phone Recycling Bank will also take chargers and mobile phone batteries – so please feel free to bring along any unused mobile phone equipment that you have at home. 
__________​​​​​​​​​__________________________________________________________________________________
BOARD OF MANAGEMENT
OUTGOING BOARD OF MANAGEMENT I would like to sincerely thank all members of the outgoing Board of Management for their huge time commitment and dedication to the school over the past four years, Niall Keating, Ray Quinn, Naomi Clancy, Lorcan Claffey, Karin Duffy, Michael Costello and Paula Carroll
CONGRATULATIONS to Cathy on the birth of her baby boy, Luke, recently.  Mother and baby are doing well
COMMUNICATION

We would like to remind parents of our Communication Policy in the school.  If you have any queries, problems or concerns re: your child, or any other issues please contact your child’s teacher to arrange to meet with them.  She/he will arrange a time where they can give you the time and privacy you may need.  In addition, if there is a change in home circumstances (e.g. illness, separation or anything you feel may affect your child, it is important to let us know).  We can assure you of the utmost confidence.  Should you have a complaint to make, the school procedure is as follows:-

(a) Approach the class teacher with a view to resolving the complaint

(b) Where the parent/guardian is unable to resolve the complaint with the class teacher, she/he should approach the Principal with a view to resolving it, and

(c) If the complaint is still unresolved the parent/guardian should raise the matter with the Chairperson of the Board of Management with a view to resolving it.

(d) If the complaint is still unresolved the matter will be brought to the full Board as a formal complaint.
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continued



‘Harvest’ by Maeve Wollmer (2nd)











‘Lydia made soup’ – Grace Walsh (Senior Infants)





Harvest Poem from Alice Friel (6th)





5th class listened to John Lennon’s ‘Imagine’ song recently, and then they imagined a future for the whole of humanity. Here is Saoirse Conlon’s ‘imagine’ picture.








‘News’ from  Emer Martin 


(Junior Infant Aoife’s class)








‘News’ from Cassie Finnegan 


(Junior Infant Aoife’s class)











Children’s Achievements


Well done to the following children:





Some of our pupils were only too delighted to show off their medals and trophies that they received for a variety of achievements over the past number of weeks: 


Ewan Flynn (1st) is a member of the U8 Barnhall Rugby Team and on the 4th October he received a trophy for being Player of the Month.


Ben Higgins (5th) took part in the 2km Mini Muckers Run on Saturday 10th October.  This involved running over obstacles and mud!


Lollie Clynch (Jnr. Inf.) loves karate and on the 4th October she took part in grades and got her white/black coloured belt.


Dylan Stoeckhardt (5th) recently took part in auditions and was successful in getting an acting part in the musical production of ‘Chitty Chitty Bang Bang!”. We wish continued success in his acting career. 


Celbridge Athletic Club U12 Cross Country Team came 3rd in the 1500m  race held at Suncroft recently. Members of this team were Rhea Donnelly and Nina Martin.  The U10 team came 2nd – members of this were Erin Kyle, Emma Wallace, Laragh Martin and Rachel Kearns.


Vincenzo Venditti (3rd) is a member of Higashi Judo Club in Leixlip.  He took part in the Dublin Open 2015 on Sunday 27th September and was a winner!


Emma Brown (1st) and her fellow U7 Camogie team-mates from Celbridge GAA took part in an U7 blitz earlier this month and won the ‘Blitz Trophy’.


The annual Liz McDonnell 5km Run took place on the 20th September and the following children took part, Jane McHugh, Ciara Drew and her dog, Teddy, Ben Higgins, Rachel Murray, Laragh Martin, Mark Creighton and Rachel Kearns.


Quite a number of our pupils who are members of Celbridge Athletic Club took part in the Kildare Track & Field event held in June.  Just recently, they were presented with their medals for competing – they were Kate Connolly, Nina Martin, Patrick O’Toole, Taylor Beatty, Fiona Shah, Rachel Kearns, Adam Creighton, Rhea Donnelly, Grace Gallagher, Mark Creighton, Ella Copeland, Ben Higgins, Ciara Drew, Emma Wallace, Sophia O’Toole, Laragh Martin and Erin Kyle. `


Sisters, Edana and Brenna Magill, and Ella Corry are members of the Brownies in Celbridge.  They each received a beautiful Friendship badge to add to their collection.





We are always delighted to hear of our pupils’ achievements, whatever their hobby is, so please do let us know for publication in our newsletters.








‘News’ from Sean Glasmacher and Lily Barber


(Junior Infant Jenny’s class)














